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NFFE Executive Director Steve Lenkart Inducted as Academy 
Fellow at the National Academy of Public Administration 

 
 
Washington, D.C. – The National Academy of Public Administration announced 42 new inductions for the 
2024 Class of Academy Fellows, including Steve Lenkart, Executive Director of the National Federation of 
Federal Employees (NFFE). Lenkart was elected to the permanent position of Academy Fellow by a majority of 
the voting body of fellows who considered his professional contributions as a federal senior executive, labor 
leader, and workforce policy expert, including formerly serving as the executive director of the U.S. Merit 
Systems Protection Board. 
 
“The 2024 class of Academy Fellows reflects a wide range of professional experience, including dedicated civil 
servants and accomplished academics,” said Terry Gerton, President and CEO of the Academy. “These 42 
leaders will be an enormous asset to the Academy in the years ahead, and we look forward to working with all 
of them to help create a bright future for our country.”   
 
The Academy is a nonpartisan nonprofit organization chartered by Congress in 1967 to provide expert advice to 
government leaders on a variety of important subjects. The 2024 class joins nearly 1,000 current Academy 
Fellows, including former cabinet officers, members of Congress, governors, mayors, and state legislators, as 
well as prominent scholars, executives, nonprofit leaders, and more.  
 
“I am deeply honored to have been elected as an Academy Fellow,” stated Lenkart.  “The Academy plays a 
vital role in assisting Congress, federal agencies, and international and state and local governments in advancing 
the art, science, and practice of public administration. As someone committed to ensuring that the government 
serves the needs and interests of its citizens—free from political overreach and corruption, I eagerly look 
forward to collaborating with my esteemed Academy colleagues.” 
 
Chartered by Congress to provide nonpartisan expert advice, the Academy is an independent nonprofit 
organization established in 1967 to assist government leaders in building more effective, efficient, accountable, 
and transparent organizations. Learn more at www.napawash.org. 
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Established in 1917, the National Federation of Federal Employees is America’s first union representing civil service federal employees.  NFFE 
represents approximately 110,000 federal employees in 35 departments and agencies government-wide. NFFE is affiliated with the International 

Association of Machinists and Aerospace Workers, AFL-CIO. For more information, go to www.nffe.org. 
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